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NEWS FROM EAHIL

Dear EAHIL member, 

As I approach the end of my term as President, I find myself reflecting on an incredibly active and fulfilling 
year for EAHIL. This year, we held two major elections: in the spring, EAHIL members voted for both the 
President and Executive Board members, and more recently, Council members from 15 countries were elected 
to serve from 2025 to 2028. Many of us also had the pleasure of gathering in June in the beautiful city of Riga, 
where we enjoyed a highly successful event. 

The second half of 2024 has brought new challenges for me personally. In September, my responsibilities at 
work changed, leading to a substantial increase in my workload. After careful consideration, I’ve had to make 
the difficult decision to step down from the EAHIL Board. Regrettably, this means I won’t be able to serve as 
Past President during Francesca Gualtieri’s presidency. 

I want to express my sincere regret for not being able to fulfil the responsibilities that our members entrusted 
to me. However, sometimes we must make hard choices to balance our commitments. 

Looking ahead, I hope to continue participating in EAHIL events and reconnect with all of you – our wonderful 
community of EAHIL members – somewhere in Europe. 

Wishing you all a happy and fruitful 2025! 
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